Our Response to the Ear- 5e[ow‘exfecmﬁon Performance
Qf Schroder, the Active Global Egut.ty Investment Fund, in 2016

To: Al Members of Provident Fund Scheme ForWorkers in the Public Services

The Pension Fund has been wor‘dng hard to imProve the Proviclent fund scheme. Moreover, with the assistance

of the investment consulting firm, we have been monitoring consistentlg the risks and the returns of all aPPlication
Plans, 50 as to ensure that theg are still suitable for ]:)eing the investment managers / investment funds under the

scheme.

In its monitoring report forthe first half of 2016, Mercer, the investment consu‘ting firm, mentioned that Schroder
which manages our active global equitg investment fund still showed no sign of bcing able to beat the benchmark
s’cablg and continuouslg, and hence Proposc& a close watch over the fund’s Pcncormance until the end of 2016. In
recent years, we had exprcssecJ to Schroéer, several times, our concern for its continuous unsatisgactory

erformance. We had also used different ways to inform our members about this. During this Periocl, Schroder
Ead realigncd its investment team many times and had reduced the annual management fee as a token of
comPensation. However, the Pcncormance of the fund still did not getany better at the end of 2016. For the whole
year, it lagge& behind the benchmark ]39 5.0% Pcrcentagc Points :

being cxtreme|9 concerned about the %r-below-expectation Pencormancc of Schroderin 2016, we sent a letter to
them againin earlg January this year, te”ing them that the fund had long been lagging behind the benchmark and
that it failed to meet our cxPectecJ target. Rased on the most uPdatccl monitoring report to be submitted bg the
consulting firm in late Fcbruargj we will assess the continuous suitabilitg of the said fund in the Proviclent fund
scheme, so as to consider whether we should terminate investing in that fund. Once we have any
decision, we will make a timcly announcement on it and on the resPectivc measures.

In fact, the global financial market had encountered great changes in recent years. In the long term, it had not
been casyy at all for active fund managers to run ahead of the benchmark in terms of global cquitg. In general,
among investment oPtions available for a retirement investment scheme, a Passive fund with a lower chargc and
Per?ormance similar to the benchmark is a choice which better caters to the 1ong—term investment need of

members.

At Prescnt) members should \cceP themselves upda’ce& about the Providcn‘c fund schcmc, 139 browsing our
website, Participating in the Februarg seminar, as well as }33 maldng use of the hotline and the face-to-face
consultation }39 aPPointmcnt. Resides, the should also review their own investment Porhcolios to see if theg stil
meet their current need, so as to decide wgethcr itis necessary to make aPProPriate acﬁustment inthe
coming ‘switching months. For any enquirg or comment, members are welcome to call our hotline 28%5 6556.
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Click here to view the Fund's performance chart in 2016



http://www.fp.gov.mo/public/download/drp/pdf/FundPerformance_eng_Schroder_2016.pdf

